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__________________________________________________________________________________

The SA plenary has approved our 800 series TR on Early UE Handling as a release 6 TR, 23.895 v6.0.0.  This TR is attached to this file.

To my understanding, the RAN plenary made several decisions on Early UE handling: 

i)
to  have a hybrid solution comprising some Radio Interface signalling 'hooks'  PLUS 
ii) 
to  have one Core Network based solution to provide the RNC with mode detailed information; and 
iii)  
to have a RAN ad hoc on 29-30/1/03 to decide whether the Iu interface  carries the IMEISV or a Bit Map of UE 
Faults. 

This still leaves several open issues within SA2, which are probably best handled by an "early UE drafting session" during this meeting. These issues include: 

a) we need a stage 2 style document  to describe how this hybrid solution works. Work on this should start ASAP- because it needs to be "frozen" by June 2003 and hence needs to be ALMOST ready for approval at the March TSG  plenaries.  A decent state at the March TSG plenaries is needed to allow 3 months for CN groups and/or SA 5 to  do any work that they need to do. 

b) Is this stage 2 document a 900 series TR or a TS? A new TS seems to be preferable because it avoids making 23.060 even larger. An alternative would be to add text to 23.221, however, I feel that a dedicated specification will be easier to develop and maintain. 

c) we should check the likely impacts on other specifications. eg are any 23.060, Gs, 23.003, 23.018, 29.060 and/or 23.009  changes needed? 

d) we need to decide how to move the UESBI at  handover/relocation (either from BSC/RNC to RNC/BSC, or, from the anchor MSC  with buffering in the relay MSC) 

e) further work on architectures for fault  databases MIGHT be proposed in order to aid the work in the ensuing RAN ad  hoc. 

f) redrafting of the WID to reflect the above  work 

g) which release should we draft CRs for? My feeling is that manufacturers need to have  stable specifications as soon as possible. Hence it would be better to avoid  using Release 6 CRs to 23.060, which later could be 
destabilised by eg work on  MBMS and/or IMS access independence. Thus I think that we should have R5 CRs  for the network interfaces and RAN (obviously) makes R'99 CRs to the radio  interface. This probably means 
that any new "stage 2 TS" ought also to be for Release 5. 

h)  The SA plenary had some concerns with the  Scope of our TR and WID. I have drafted CRs on these which need to be reviewed by the “concerned” companies and the companies that provided the original scope’s text. 

Note:
The RAN Chairman sent an email on the RAN reflector reporting on the SA meeting. It include the following text:

“Concerning the Early UE Handling it was requested that TSG SA  WG2 shall modify the scope of the WI and the scope of  the report so that no mention is made of not tested UE  as this might be misunderstood as allowing untested UE  to be put on the market. “

i) etc,etc 

In order to ensure the speedy completion of the work, it is planned to hold an Early UE drafting session on Tuesday. A short session on Thursday evening may also be needed if we need to review any offline drafting output. 

Following this SA2 meeting in San Francisco, we could have a phone conference prior to our Milan meeting and follow this with two well separated half day sessions at our Milan SA 2 meeting. 

Proposals

1) SA 2 plenary let the ‘early UE’ drafting session get on with this work at this meeting

2) SA2 plenary endorse this work plan.
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